30 March 2010

To: Dukes County Search & Rescue Association


Herb Foster, President


Michael Friedman, Secretary


Michael Hull, Team Leader

Karen Ogden, Trainer, Instructor, Director-DCSAR (retired)

Norman Perry, Treasurer

From: County Manager, Dukes County

Dear Members,

In response to your memo regarding the disbursement of the equipment owned by the Association and other parties, the Dukes County Search & Rescue section of the Dukes County Emergency Management Department requests an inventory of equipment owned by the Dukes County Search & Rescue Association and others, prior to any removal of equipment from the County’s Search & Rescue trailer. 

The first reason for this request is to avoid any disagreement over which equipment is owned by the County Search & Rescue section and which equipment is owned by the association and others.  The second reason is to ask the association to transfer any equipment, that is being considered for disbursement, be disbursed to the County for use on a regional basis for the use of the Dukes County Search & Rescue section and for island-wide emergency management purposes.

Please address correspondence to the County Manager with copies to the Emergency Management Director.

Thank You,

Russell Smith

County Manager, Dukes County

